Strategic Planning and Budget Committee

Meeting Minutes 10/17/05

Attending:  A. Alikhani, D. Bender, W. Bowers, G. Khoury (SGA President), J. Larson, D. Mays, M. Moyer, R. Newnham (Chair).

Recommendations for internal budget recycling.
This year the campus is cutting all budgets by 1% and redirecting those funds to support other priorities.

The college’s Administrative Council is to meet tomorrow (10/18) to discuss how to spend these funds.  

The Planning and Budget Committee discussed two types of recommendations, concerning process and budget recommendations.

Process:
We feel the Admin Council needs systematic guidelines re how to use recycled funds.  By definition, these are funds for one year only.  Thus they should not be used to support priorities which belong in the ongoing campus budget.  For example, temporary funds cannot usefully be used to hire an ongoing staff position (which would then be unsupported in future years) or support an increase in part-time faculty pay (which would then fall again in future).  We recommend a general policy of using these funds to support one-time expenses, such as special equipment or innovative new experimental or enrichment programs.

Budget Recommendations:

Within the existing Strategic Plan:
1. Item C2 of strategic plan recommendations, improvements to college website.  This is a vital gateway to the college, and could be improved with a discrete amount of new temporary funding.

2. Item A8 of strategic plan, identifying courses which have large failure rates and targeting them for specific improvements.  This could be amenable to a pilot program, in which courses with high failure or drop rates would first be identified (through registrar’s records) and then targeted by Learning Ctr. for special improvements (supplemental instruction, possible changes to courses).  Improvements can then be tested by looking for improved grades and drop rates.
Outside of existing Plan:

1. Replacement copiers—existing models are prone to breakdown, costing much staff and faculty time and money.

2. Permanent Grants Coordinator is needed—we understand that currently this position is filled on a temporary basis.  We need a strong permanent person here to improve work with the faculty, help college get more outside funding—which should easily pay for the position.

3. Carry over as much funding as possible to 2006-07, when a much tighter budget is anticipated.  Dennis informs us Carryover of up to 8% is possible, and college should take advantage of this.
